

December 21, 2016

David Brandt, City Manager City of Cupertino 10300 Torre Avenue Cupertino, California 95014-3255

Sent via email to: manager@cupertino.org

Dear Mr. Brandt:

I am contacting you on behalf of the 2016-2017 Santa Clara County Civil Grand Jury, as a follow up to a report generated by the 2011-2012 Santa Clara County Civil Grand Jury in July of 2012, entitled "An Analysis of Pension and Other Post Employment Benefits." Attached is a letter dated October 5, 2012, in response to the Civil Grand Jury report.

The current Grand Jury would like to learn: (1) how the town views the various recommendations, (2) whether the recommendations were accepted, and (3) if there is a plan for future action. Please be as specific and detailed as possible to help the Civil Grand Jury understand the decisions made by each jurisdiction.

The Civil Grand Jury would appreciate a response to this request by January 31, 2017, sent to:

Santa Clara County Civil Grand Jury Superior Court Attention: Tamara Davis, Deputy Manager of Jury Services 191 North First Street San Jose, California 95113

Thanking you in advance for your timely response to this request for information.

Sincerely,

Tamara L. Davis

Deputy Manager, Jury Services

TD:Peter Hertan, 2016-2017 Civil Grand Juror

Attachments/Enclosures: "An Analysis of Pension and Other Post Employment Benefits," October 5, 2012 Response.